Minutes

Personnel Committee Meeting

Wednesday, July 11, 2012
Held at Spring Green Village Office

154 N. Lexington Street

6:00 p.m.

1. Call to order and attendance: Vern Demers called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m. 
Personnel Committee Members present: Vern Demers and Norm Miller.  Robin Reid arrived at 6:06 p.m. Others present: Wendy Crary.
2. Appoint minute taker: Wendy Crary appointed minute taker. 
3. Read and approve minutes of the July 27, 2011 Personnel Committee Meeting.  Miller moved and Reid seconded to approve the minutes of the July 27, 2011 Personnel Committee Meeting. Motion passed with all in favor.
4. Review and approve agenda: Miller moved and Reid seconded to approve the agenda as presented. Motion passed with all in favor.
5. Discussion and possible action regarding review of the current Village Employee Evaluation Form. The Personnel Committee discussed the evaluation form and possible changes. Reid stated, “I really like this form”. Norm stated, “This form is very similar to what we used at PIC”. The consensus of the committee is to keep the current form as is. No action was necessary regarding this item. 
6. Discussion and possible action regarding employee evaluation procedures. Reid inquired as to how evaluations were completed in previous years. Crary explained that there had not been formal evaluations of employees until 2011. Prior to 2011 the Village of Spring Green did not have an evaluation form, nor was there a Personnel Policy for the employees until 2011. Demer’s asked the committee, “Do we want to give this form to department heads to complete on their employees, with a due date of September 1st?” The Committee discussed the need for evaluations. Reid stated, “Maybe we should have a two tier raise system, one for across the board and then the second performance based for the outstanding employees.” Miller commented that when he would conduct evaluations with employees he would have 2 -3 that would take it to heart and 1-2 that could care less. Reid asked, “Do the employees have goals set for what they would like to have done?” Crary responded, “No, prior to 2011 there weren’t evaluations completed therefore no goals have been set by employees.” Crary explained that the Village Office has many goals, but not enough staff. Reid stated, “I would like to make a goal for next year to have employees review themselves and set personnel goals.” The Personnel Committee would like Department Heads to complete an evaluation for all full time staff and to have comments for each employee. Evaluations are to be completed by September 1st and a meeting with Department Heads has been tentatively scheduled for September 19th. No action was necessary regarding this item. 
7. Adjourn: Miller moved and Reid seconded to adjourn at 6:54 p.m. Motion passed with all in favor.
